Notice of Bid/Request for Proposal

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
INDIAN RIVER STATE COLLEGE FOUNDATION, INC.
Notice of unsolicited proposal for public-private partnership charter school

NOTICE OF UNSOLICITED PROPOSAL FOR PUBLIC-PRIVATE PARTNERSHIP CHARTER SCHOOL

The Indian River State College Foundation, Inc. (IRSCF) has received an unsolicited developer proposal, under the provisions of Section 255.065, Florida Statutes, Public-Private Partnerships, to establish a charter school facility in the Viera, Brevard County, Florida market (Proposed Project). The unsolicited proposal is turnkey in the offering, including land, to design, construct and develop a charter school. The Proposed Project should serve an estimated 1,500 7th-12th grade students at total capacity.

Pursuant to Section 255.065, Florida Statutes, IRSCF is required to publish notice of receipt of the unsolicited proposal and will accept additional proposals for the same project - a charter school facility serving 1,500 students as described herein. Any interested party is invited to submit a proposal consistent with the requirements identified below and in compliance with Section 255.065, Florida Statutes.

The bidder(s) shall pay an application fee to IRSCF of $15,000 to cover the costs of processing, reviewing, and evaluating individual proposals. The proposal application fee is non-refundable and shall be delivered to IRSCF via certified check with the proposal. Submissions must have the accompanying fee, or will be returned immediately without review or consideration. If extraordinary expenses associated with IRSCF’s preliminary evaluation are encountered, IRSCF may require additional fees from the proposer. IRSCF reserves the right to reject any or all proposals, and the IRSCF Board of Directors must authorize any final agreement for the Proposed Project.

For questions and information, please contact:

Steffany Lemieux

Strategic Initiatives Project Manager

Indian River State College

3209 Virginia Avenue

Fort Pierce, Florida 34981

Email: slemieux@irsc.edu.

Phone: (772) 462-7243

Proposals must be received via U.S. Mail with the application fee no later than February 20, 2023.
